METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCILPRIVATE 

REGIONAL TRANSIT COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT
AGENDA ITEM:        9       
   DATE:    August 17, 2005     
PROPOSED NO.    2005-B0099    
   PREPARED BY:    Arthur Thornbury  
SUBJECT: Transit Tunnel Closure Briefing
SUMMARY: Transit Division staff will brief the committee today on the upcoming two-year closure and reconstruction of the Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel scheduled to begin September 24, 2005. This briefing will be an update of two discussions which occurred earlier this year in the Transportation Committee. The attached staff report was prepared by Paul Carlson for the February 23, 2005 tunnel closure briefing of the Transportation Committee. In that report it is noted that the joint use agreement which established the terms for closure and reconstruction of the tunnel, requires Sound Transit to certify that it has satisfied thirteen tunnel closure contingencies at least four months prior to the planned closure date. Since that February briefing in the Transportation Committee, and prior to the four-month deadline, Sound Transit provided those certifications in three letters to King County Metro Transit (Attachments 2 – 4).
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Staff Report: Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel Closure Briefing, Transportation Committee, February 23, 2005
2. Letter from Ahmad Fazel, Link Director, Sound Transit, dated December 10, 2004
3. Letter from Ahmad Fazel, Link Director, Sound Transit, dated March 30, 2005
4. Letter from Ahmad Fazel, Link Director, Sound Transit, dated May 17, 2005
5. Meeting presentation Materials, Transit Division Staff
ATTENDING:

Victor Obeso, Manager, Service Implementation, Transit Division
Ellen Bevington, Supervisor, Transit Speed and Reliability, Transit Division

Liz Krenzel, Project Manager, Downtown Tunnel Closure Program, Transit Division
W/RTC05/SR/0717 tunnel closure

